Motion of Desirability on the Electoral Laws Second Amendment Bill [B34 – 2020]
In the opinion of the Portfolio Committee on Home Affairs, the Electoral Laws Second Amendment bill [34 of 2020] proposed by Hon. M Lekota, is not desirable legislation to amend:
● Electoral Commission Act, 1996, to provide that keeping abreast with electoral technological developments be included as a function of the Commission; to provide for the establishment of an Electoral Technology Committee; to provide for the registration of a party in respect of all constituencies or such constituencies as selected by the party; and 
● Electoral Act, 1998,; to delete sections in the Act which allow the chief electoral officer to not register a person as a voter if that person has been declared by the High Court to be of unsound mind or mentally disordered or is detained under the Mental Health Care Act, 2002 (Act No. 17 of 2002); to provide that the lists of candidates submitted by a registered party intending to contest an election must be accompanied by a personal manifesto signed by each candidate setting out how and to what extent that candidate is committed to making real the rights enshrined in Chapter 2 of the Constitution of the Republic of South Africa, 1996, and also a list of supporters to validate the nomination of that candidate; to promote democratic governance and electoral accountability through both an open list voting system and a constituency based system; to provide for the establishment of constituencies and the review of constituency boundaries; to amend certain Schedules and to substitute Schedule 1A, and to provide for matters connected therewith.
These substantive far-reaching changes and additional administrative tasks might not likely be passed and implemented in time for the 2024 National and Provincial elections. 
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